
Upper NY Conference Trustees

Conference Call Meeting

Minutes: June 16, 2014

President Deborah Byers opened the meeting at 9:05.  Stephen Butler was appointed secretary, pro tempore.

Present:  Trustees Stephen Butler, Deborah Byers, Diana Cordes, Travis Dann, Wendy Deichmann, Colleen Delcore, John Jackson, Ex-Officio: Ted Anderson, Wayne Butler,  Christine Doran, Bill Gottschalk-Fielding, and Kevin Domanico, Property Management Consultant: Thomas Clemow

Excused:  Patricia Brown, Ted Foss, Essie Harding, Nanette Helgager, Paul Wiley
Information: The Annual Conference session referred a resolution to us concerning Hydrofracking. We will address it at our next meeting.

Nominations: W. Deichmann and P.  Brown will serve as a nominating committee for our officers for the coming year.  They will report at the next meeting.

Treasurer’s Report - K. Domanico: Reporting systems are becoming more routine, and are complete through April, 2014.  Reports for May and June are expected to be available soon. The 2013 audit information is almost ready to be sent to the auditors.

Albion UMC Funding Request:  D. Byers gave an update on the request of Albion UMC for financial help.  After discussion, a Motion by J. Jackson and T. Dann was adopted as follows. “The UNY Trustees will underwrite the cost of renting support columns for the Albion UMC for a period of three months at $1200/month.  During this time, two trustees and T. Clemow will work with Albion UMC to devise a strategy for the long term.  

Insurance: With the changeover to Church Mutual for Property and Casualty Insurance, most churches are paying their premiums in full.  Those in arrears are being contacted by their District Superintendents.  Approximately 90 churches are asking for assistance, totaling about $96,000 in premiums.  This is about 2/3 of the amount we had expected.  The Bishop has named DS’s to review teams as requested.  We will now round out the teams with trustees and staff and then schedule the reviews.  Church Mutual representatives were present at the recent Annual Conference session to answer questions and share information.  All agreed that this was very helpful.

Camping: D. Byers reported the following:

A bequest of $267,000 from the estate of Virginia Diehl has been accepted on behalf of Skye Farm Camp and Retreat Center.  It is understood that this will be used in its entirety to assist persons from low income families to attend programs offered by Skye Farm.

Camp Asbury and the Silver Lake Institute are continuing the process of becoming incorporated separately, and property issues between the two organizations are being resolved smoothly.

District Parsonages:

· Mountain View District- A new parsonage has been purchased in East Elmira, following a thorough search and negotiation by E, Harding, P. Brown, T. Clemow and incoming DS Nancy Adams.

· Northern Flow Distinct – With direction from the Bishop and the Cabinet, the trustees will move ahead with purchasing a parsonage for the Northern Flow District.   T. Dann and another trustee to be named will work with T. Clemow, DS Rebekah Sweet, and several people from the District Committee on Location and Building. 

· Finger Lakes District - T. Clemow reported on repairs and renovations planned for the  occupancy transition from D. Barton to J. McDowell.  

· We have approximately $800,000 to $1,000,000 available to purchase district parsonages. Eventually six more homes will be needed.  We believe more funding will be necessary to meet this goal.

· A “District Parsonage Acquisition and Management” proposal was distributed previously. It was adopted unanimously with minor editorial corrections on a motion by C. Delcore and C. Cordes.

Closed Churches: Trustees were assigned legal responsibility for closed church properties as follows.

· Fabius - C. Cordes

· Starkey– to be assigned

· West Genoa – to be assigned

· North Stuben – C. Delcore

· Alden – J. Jackson & W. Deichmann

· Morristown – T. Dann & P.  Wiley

· Slingerlands – S. Butler & D. Byers

· Willet – E. Harding & P. Brown 
· Wellsburg – E. Harding and P. Brown

Annual Conference Office Centers:

· Endicott (former Wyoming Conference Center) – the sale is proceeding.  Accrued costs and proceeds will divided between the Upper NY and Susquehanna Conferences.

· Saratoga (former Troy Conference Center) – negotiations for sale to Wesley Healthcare are underway with an asking price of $600,000.

· Possible new UNY Conference Center – Hunt Commercial Real Estate has been engaged as our agent. Two interesting properties have been found. One is an office park property available for lease near the intersection of Interstates 90 & 81.  Another property is available for sale in the same area.  All trustees are invited to the next meeting of the Conference Center Task Force on Friday, June 20 at 11:00 a.m. at the Annual Conference Offices in Syracuse.

Contract Renewal with Property Manager: T. Clemow left the call.  Ex-officio members were invited to provide input and leave the meeting.  Voting trustees continued in executive session. After discussion, the following motion by J. Jackson and W. Deichmann was adopted unanimously.  “The UNY Trustees renew the Property Manager’s contract for the coming year while we analyze our ongoing situation and plan how to address projected future needs for property administration and management.”

 

Next meeting:  Our next meeting, originally scheduled for Monday, September 15th in Syracuse will be rescheduled to accommodate a 2-day retreat at one of our camps if possible and/or a session with CFA.  D. Byers will send out a poll. 

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen C. Butler

Secretary Pro Tempore

 

